
February 28, 2024 Leader Meeting Agenda

Upcoming meeting dates: 4/17 9:30 am and 7pm, at the Chatham library
any questions - chathamgs-sums@googlegroups.com or

chathamnjgirlscouts@gmail.com
legroups.com

Service Unit Roles 2023-2024 School Year 2022-2023 School Year

Our goal as the Service Unit team is to make being a Girl Scout leader as easy and fun as possible. We are open to any and all suggestions. 

Service Unit Manager OPEN Alpa Rajai
gschatham.rajai@gmail.com

Webmaster (website) Ceal Purschke
danceal9@aol.com

Nancy Andreasen
nancyandreasen@optonline.net

Treasurer Erica Kolodziej
chathamgstreasurer@gmail.com

Erica Kolodziej
ericakolodziej@yahoo.com

Membership Coordinator Virginia Gyrta
vgryta@gmail.com

Virginia Gyrta
vgryta@gmail.com

New Leader Orientation Virginia Gyrta
vgryta@gmail.com

Virginia Gyrta
vgryta@gmail.com

Fall Product Sales Michelle Jadro
mkwang18@gmail.com

Michelle Jadro
mkwang18@gmail.com

Cookie Queen Caroline Meise
caroline.s.bradley@gmail.com

Caroline Meise
caroline.s.bradley@gmail.com

Troop Coordinators TBC (WAS) Laura Jones

(SBS) NEED A VOLUNTEER

(MAS) Laura Bojanowski

(LAF) Erica Kolodziej

(CMS)Anne Zucchi

(CHS) Virginia Gryta

(ST PATS) Christine Grufstedt

Troop Leaders Chatham Troop Roster -
Website

Leader Roster & Troop Count
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1. Thank You and Congratulations
● Thank you Carrie (and the many volunteers!) for pulling off another

cookie delivery!! 22,176 boxes. You are amazing Carrie - THANK
YOU!!

● Thank you Jennifer Kelleher and Troops 98011 and 98628 for hosting the Chatham Girl Scouts Gazebo
Decorating and toy collection in December.

● Thank you Priya Voleti and Troop 96643 for hosting the Brownie Gingerbread workshop and toy collection
in December.

● Thank you to Jessica Romeo for coordinating Chatham Girl Scouts participation in the Jaycees annual
Christmas Tree Sale in December. Chatham Girl Scouts assist the Jaycees because they give a very
generous donation to us every year which is used to assist higher award projects.

● Thank you to Jessica Romeo and troop 97790 for conducting a food drive at the Chatham Township Winter
Holiday Festival.

● Thank you to Virginia Gryta and Carrie Meise and Troops 97932 and 98011 for hosting our first ever Cookie
Rally in January.

● Thank you Christina Flood for planning the Cadette Rollerskating Event in January.
● Thank you Andrea Caserta and Troop 96643 for hosting the Brownie Library Sleep Under and collecting

food items in February.

2.ICYMI (in case you missed it) -
● Troop 96747 will be working on their New Cuisines badge at the Reeves Reed Arboretum in Summit.
● Junior 5th grade troops worked on their Junior Detective badge at the Liberty Science Center “Crack the

Case” program.
● Lafayette troops 97784, 97790 and 97932 all enjoyed the Scream Truck. Girls learned about starting and

operating their own business and ate ice cream!
https://www.screamtruck.com/scout-events?utm_source=Klaviyo&utm_medium=campaign&_kx=Prdmot
6SepECajLVW_u5xb4KNa_tNbKzpbqDZA7BbKbQOdj-nj8EFgTh4SXySTFG.WXLTGw&fbclid=IwAR2B77lMSwR
tZo0oUt0TYf_iNoX0G0J7DuBA2zFU2E7HllqrKvXMC6TpkDo

● Cadette troop 96747 completed their Amaze Journey at the Girl Scout Dream Lab in New Brunswick
https://www.gscsnj.org/en/discover/our-council/dreamlab.html Stay tuned for GSNNJ to have their own
dream lab with lots of programming opportunities in late 2025 - location to be announced.

● Please email us at chathamnjgirlscouts@gmail.com with what your troop is doing so we can share your
fun ideas with other troops!

3.Collection Drives/Service opportunities -
● Help Troops 96171 and 96747 collect Easter items (baskets, basket grass, cello eggs, toys, childrens party

favors and candy) to put in the Easter baskets they are distributing in partnership with Chatham Helping
Hands. If you would like to contribute to this effort, please reach out to Susan Ross
susan.ross52@yahoo.com. The troops will happily pick up your donations and work their magic to turn
them into beautiful Easter baskets for Helping Hands member families.

● Meegan and Jules, Cadettes at CMS, are working on their Silver Award. LAF students please support their
Silver Award project and see the boxes set up in the LAF lobby to collect basketball donations.

● Please email us at chathamnjgirlscouts@gmail.com with your troop’s collection drives and service
opportunities so we can share your ideas with other troops!
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4.Update from the Treasurer - Erica Kolodziej
.

● TROOP DUES: In order for Chatham Girl Scouts to do fun activities, assist girls with their higher award
projects and cover administrative expenses, we ask that every troop annually pay $5 for each registered
girl in their troop.

5. Website - https://www.chathamgs.org/ - Ceal Purschke
● Any suggestions for website updates, please reach out to Ceal Purschke at danceal9@aol.com
● Please checkout this page on our website https://www.chathamgs.org/annual-service-unit-events and

check out the bolded Gingerbread Workshop event. In an effort to try to help new volunteers to sign up
to host Service Unit events we are asking those hosting this year’s events to please answer some
questions about your event - For example - Time Line (how long does it take to plan), Venue information
(how much did you pay, what are the requirements), Did you need helpers (was a sign up genius used),
Paperwork (is there any required? sometimes the venue has certain paperwork as does GSNNJ), Costs
(supplies, food, entry fee, did you use troop funds, does Chatham Girl Scouts supplement), Any other tips
(what worked, what didn’t, what would you recommend to whomever hosts it next year?) - and return it
to me at danceal9@aol.com so I can add it to the website. We are just gathering some general information
on Service Unit events so we have a central location for troops interested in hosting can source.. We hope
this helps volunteers going forward know what they have to do if they want to run an event rather than
starting from scratch. The only other service unit event with this information is the Gold/Silver Award
ceremony so we are just starting to gather this information in a central place so everyone can access it. IF
you have already hosted an event and have not returned the questionnaire please help us by taking a few
minutes to provide the information needed to assist someone hosting it next year. Thanks!

● The website has been updated for our 2023 - 2024 year. Please share any event details, photos,
suggestions and any signup forms to make this a useful resource for parents/caregivers and troop leaders.

6. Social Media - Scharmagne Volovich
● Check out Chatham GS instagram page https://www.instagram.com/gschathamnj/
● Please follow and submit your posts via email ChathamGsAdm@gmail.com.
● Video would be a great addition to our instagram feed!!

7. Service Unit Events - UPCOMING!

● BOWLING - SUNDAY, MARCH 3, 9:00-11:00 AM AT East Hanover Lanes - 119 NJ-10, East Hanover, NJ.
Members of all level Chatham troops are invited to join. Troops must preregister. Cost $25 per bowler
(includes shoes, pizza, beverage and fun patch) Thank you to Chatham Girl Scouts who had to subsidize
some of the event for us to arrive at our $25/bowler cost. Any questions please contact Michelle Jadro at
mkwang18@gmail.com. We will be collecting Tampons and Pads to assist Help4All/ChathamHER, a
nonprofit committed to dismantling the stigma surrounding period poverty and menstrual hygiene in our
community.
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● DAY OF SERVICE - SATURDAY MARCH 16TH, 9 - 10AM AT the STANLEY CENTER 94 Fairmount Ave. All
levels of Chatham Girl Scouts are welcome to join us for yoga, mindfulness, art and well being activities,
music therapy and more. With guest speakers! Any questions please reach out to Jessica Romeo at
jessica.romeo@gmail.com.

● BROWNIE SQUARE DANCE - FRIDAY March 22th from 6pm - 8pm. More details to come!
● GOLD AND SILVER AWARD RECOGNITION CEREMONY TUESDAY JUNE 11th from 6:30 - 8:00 AT THE

STANLEY CENTER 94 Fairmount Ave.

● Thank you to all who signed up to run an event!
● If interested in any open positions, please reach out to chathamgs-sums@googlegroups.com or email

chathamnjgirlscouts@gmail.com
● If you are interested in running an event next year - please reach out to the current year coordinator to

shadow or follow up on their experiences. No need to start from scratch!

# Event Name 2023-2024 School Year
Lead

2022-2023 School Year
Lead

2023-2024 School Year
Event Date/Details

1 Fishawack Virginia Gryta Virginia Gryta & Jessica
Romeo

June 8, 2024

2 New Scout Info Night Virginia Gryta & Ceal
Purschke

Virignia Gryta September 20, 2023

3 9/11 Memorial Anne Zucchi Anne Zucchi September 11, 2023

4 Gingerbread Workshop  Priya Voleti Susan Ross December 10, 2023

5 Gazebo Tree Decorating Jennifer Kelleher Jennifer Kelleher December 1, 2023

6 Juniors Only - Outdoor Jessica Romeo outdoors
at either Jockey Hollow
or Lake Rickabear

Christine Flood &
Tamara Aue

Spring 2024

7 Juniors Only -
Rollerskating

Melissa Librizzi and
Kristen Johnson

TK

8 Brownie Sleep-Under Andrea Caserta OPTION 1:
Christine Flood
Tamara Aue

OPTION 2:
Kelly Merryfield
Michelle Jadro

February 2, 2024 6:30 -
9:30

9 Brownie Square Dance  Sharon Moran &
Scharmagne Volovich

Sharon Moran &
Scharmagne Volovich

March 22, 2024 6 - 8pm
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# Event Name 2023-2024 School Year
Lead

2022-2023 School Year
Lead

2023-2024 School Year
Event Date/Details

10 Cadettes Event - roller
skating

Christine Flood Andrea Caserta

Lilian Chern

January 21, 2024 11 -
12:30,

11 Bowling Michelle Jadro CANCELED FOR
2022-2023

March 3, 2024

12 Day of Service at the
Stanley Center

Jessica Romeo Jessica Romeo March 16, 2024 9:30 am

13 Silver/Gold Awards +
Graduating Seniors Girl
Scouts Recognition

Kathy Abbott Ceal Purschke June 11, 2024 6:30 -
8:00 at the Stanley
Center

14 Memorial Day
ceremony - Chatham
Borough

NEED A VOLUNTEER Alpa Rajai
<gschatham.rajai@gmai
l.com>

May 27, 2024

15 Flag Day - Chatham
Borough

NEED A VOLUNTEER NEED A VOLUNTEER June 14, 2024

16 4th of July Parade NEED A VOLUNTEER Kathy Abbott July 4, 2024

17 Daisy Dance Kristin Lazure and
Kristen Johnson

CANCELED FOR
2022-2023

TK

18 Junior Outdoor Event Jessica Romeo TK

19 Pre-K/K Ice Cream
Social (to recruit new
Girl Scouts)

Anne Zucchi Erica Kolodziej
<ericakolodziej@yahoo.
com>; Anne McCarthy
<mccarthyannem@gma
il.com>

May 31, 2024

20 Younger/Older 
Encampment 

NEED A VOLUNTEER CANCELED FOR
2022-2023

NA

21 Community Garden Jessica Romeo Jessica Romeo Ongoing - all year round

22 Leaders Event Laura Jones TK

23 Chatham Township
New Year Committee
meeting
Flag Salute

Jessica Romeo Jan 2, 2024
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# Event Name 2023-2024 School Year
Lead

2022-2023 School Year
Lead

2023-2024 School Year
Event Date/Details

24 Chatham Borough New
Year Committee
meeting Flag Salute

Jessica Romeo Jan 8, 2024
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8. Service Unit Events Details:

Community Garden

We have a plot in the Community Garden where girls can learn all about growing food, they can try new

foods that they have watched grow, plant for biodiversity and native pollinators, and care for their

community by donating produce to those experiencing food insecurity. Troops and individual girls have

learned how planting a few seeds can turn into food they can eat! In 2023, we donated around 250

pounds of locally grown, organic produce to the local food bank at the Chatham United Methodist

Church. Check out the shout out to Chatham Girl Scouts in the February 2024 issue of Vicinity Magazine!

Other Outdoor experiences for Chatham Girl Scouts
● Great Swamp Outdoor Education Center on Southern Blvd in Chatham

(https://www.morrisparks.net/index.php/parks/great-swamp-outdoor-education-center) or email to Jenny
Gaus, JGaus@morrisparks.net – troops can earn badges, learn about orienteering, animal habitats, walks
with a naturalist, etc.)

● Schiff Nature Preserve, Mendham NJ (https://www.schiffnaturepreserve.org) – earn badges,

great hikes, learn about trees, etc.

● Kayak East (https://www.kayakeast.com), John Pagani is fantastic for kayaking and snowshoeing

trips. Email: info@kayakeast.com Phone: 1.866.529.2532

● Jockey Hollow, Girl Scouts Northern NJ – set up adventures for your troop such as archery, ropes

course, etc. Work with Mary Urban murban@gsnnj.org or just visit GSNNJ web site / Jockey

Hollow.

Highest Awards - SILVER AWARD
Become a Silver Award Girl Scout - after completing a
Journey
Cadettes team up with a small group (4 or less) of Girl Scouts or go solo to find an issue they care about and then

make a difference in their community, they can earn the Girl Scout Silver Award

● Starting October 1st 2023 anyone starting their Girl Scout Award going forward must follow the new Silver

Award Guidelines. See the Cadette Workbook for Earning Your Silver Award as well as the Adult Guide for

Earning the Silver Award.

● A very big change to the process is Cadettes are required to complete a Silver Award Project Proposal in

the very beginning of the process (work is not to start until the proposal has been approved). Pat Christie

has agreed that Chatham Silver Award Project Proposals can be approved at the Service Unit level vs

Council level for quicker turnaround time. Please send all Silver Award Project Proposals to

silverawardschathamgs@gmail.com. Please put SILVER AWARD PROPOSAL and YOUR NAME in the subject
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heading. Please make sure you get a reply back confirming receipt within one week. If you do not hear

back please email Ceal Purschke at danceal9@aol.com. Silver Award project proposals will be turned

around within one week. (EXCEPT For the period 3/26 - 4/9) The purpose of the project proposal is to set

Cadettes up for success and make sure they have covered the Silver Award requirements -

○ Addressing a Root Cause of their issue,

○ Demonstrating Leadership

○ Putting a plan in place to make their project Sustainable by

■ Creating a permanent solution that can be used after the project is complete.

■ Educating and inspiring others in the community or within the Girl Scout community to
be part of the change

■ Advocating to change a rule, regulation, or a law and encourage others to join
● Another helpful resource is the Silver Award Checklist. Other important things to remember, make sure

their project issue addresses a real need in the community, will take the recommended 50 hours to

complete and follows all guidelines for money earning activity IF their project requires it.

● Keep on the lookout for another helpful resource coming soon in gsLearn - 3 NEW online, to be referenced
on your own schedule - courses - Silver Overview, Silver Requirements a Closer Look and Silver Quest.
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9. Updates from Council

GSNNJ Shop Hours
● Paramus Shop HoursMondays through Fridays9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. &1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.Tuesdays

until 6:00 p.m.Email the shop at:paramusshop@gsnnj.org
● Randolph Shop HoursMondays through Fridays9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. & 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.Tuesdays

until 6:00 p.m.Email the shop at:randolphshop@gsnnj.org - THIS LOCATION WILL BE CLOSING SO CALL
FIRST

● Riverdale Shop HoursMondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays & Fridays9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. & 1:00 p.m. to 5:00
p.m.Tuesdays until 6:00 p.m.Closed WednesdaysEmail the shop at:riverdaleshop@gsnnj.org
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Appendix: Non-Service Unit Events and Resources

Local Events and Resources:

● Woodworking workshop in Madison NJ https://www.facebook.com/METCnj
● A manners/etiquette class….Social Code For Kids - Scout, Event
● Girl Scout Destinations:

https://www.girlscouts.org/en/members/for-girl-scouts/ways-to-participate/Travel/destinations.html
● CS Base offers coding programs/badges. Our organization, CS Base (csbase.org), is completely student run

by high school students, and we have significant experience in teaching Girl Scouts. In the past, we have
taught the scouts at the Chatham Library.

● Sperry Observatory - please contact Jessica Roemo <jessica.romeo@gmail.com> if you would like

to be on the waitlist for next year

A youth group visit consists of a one hour program on a Friday evening beginning at 7 PM. Half of the

program is a classroom presentation on topics either of a general nature (e.g.- Star Gazing & Star

Hopping - The Winter Sky) or of a specific interest (e.g. - introduction to the requirements for the Girl

Scout Space Science Investigator Badge). The second half of the program is visiting the two domes

and viewing the skies through our two telescopes (weather permitting).

Unfortunately all of our dates for the 2022-2023 Season (ending in May) have be reserved. The

2023-2024 Season begins in September and I already have a Priority List with 12 names waiting to be

booked. The booking process will begin in late summer when we have our new Master Calendar

constructed and approved.

If you would like to be added to the List, please let me know. Those on the List will receive updated

information on the booking process as well as any news about our Youth Program. If you would

rather not be added to the List, then I welcome you to visit Sperry on a Public Friday Night, from 7:30

PM to 10:30 PM. The Observatory is closed on the third Friday of the month (Sept. - May), holiday

weekends, and for campus closings.

● Family Promise of Morris County - Volunteer Opportunities:
Shelter Program

Because more than half of our host congregations can no longer provide temporary shelter for our guests,

we are continuing to shelter individuals and families in a motel. Currently, we are utilizing three rooms at the

Extended Stay America just outside Morris Plains, and we plan to expand to seven rooms this year. Since

moving our guests to the Extended Stay, congregations now have opportunities to engage with guests in

person in the motel’s Common Room. Volunteers can serve dinner, throw parties, have special evenings, or

weekend time to play games, do crafts, haircuts, movie times, and so much more. Congregations have been

enjoying connecting with the guests in a light, relaxed atmosphere where the guests feel special and have

fun socializing.

Additionally, for volunteers who like to work behind the scenes, we need help prepping the motel rooms to

include welcoming touches like throw blankets, food baskets, toiletries set up in the bathrooms, decorative

touches, etc.

The connections and support with our shelter guests can carry over to their moves into their new homes.

Volunteers can help prepare the home, help with the move, and check in after the move to see how the

family is managing on their own. There are several congregational volunteers that have an on-going

relationship with guests and consistently stay in touch and celebrate successes and milestones and are there

for them through struggles as well.

Promising Solutions
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The residents at our women’s campus love to do activities with volunteers. They love the social aspect of it

and want to feel connected to others. There are many opportunities to engage with, support, and create

relationships with the Promising Solutions guests. We hold monthly birthday parties that can be hosted by a

congregation, they love to play games, they enjoy self-care time like facials, nails, etc., they love outdoor

activities like gardening and barbecuing, and crafting. They are really open to any type of activity because

they love meeting new people. The connections can build from there. Alternatively, you can sponsor one

home and support and form relationships with those four women.

Our Promise

Our drop-in center in downtown Morristown serves guests Tuesday-Wednesday, 1:00-3:00 pm. It’s a big hit

when volunteers come in and serve sandwiches, soup, or other types of lunches to the guests. We would

like to begin a monthly game day where volunteers come in and play games with visitors of the center.

During that time, we can also have movie time with snacks and possibly set up an area for creativity with art

supplies.

Navigating Hope

Our mobile unit van goes out into Morris County areas to serve residents that cannot get to us. Volunteers

can help hand out giveaways like snacks, toiletries, clothing, hats and gloves, and generally be there to help

staff.

Community Support Program

Our Community Support Program includes individuals and families who have been housed. We would like to

build a support network for these guests, as many times after families are housed, they feel nervous and

anxious about being on their own and the responsibility that entails, especially if coming from the Shelter

Program where they have been well taken care of for months. Community Support Guests sometimes need

assistance with learning how to budget and save, how to manage outlier type expenses like a new tire for

car or clothes for a new job, or just want a connection to someone for guidance.

Specialty Programs

We have a few programs during the year that provide both behind-the-scenes opportunities and time to

engage with families.

Spring Baskets – we receive spring baskets from several donors that are for the children in all our programs.

They need to be organized, labeled, and grouped together according to family. This takes place over several

days. Then the baskets are handed out to families at the day center.

Back-to-School Fair – hundreds of school supplies and backpacks are donated for all students in our

programs. Like the spring baskets, the stuffed backpacks need to be organized, labeled, and grouped

together by family. Also, we need help with filling the empty backpacks with school supplies and then

organize them. This also takes several days to complete and then handed out at our day center.

Holiday Gift Fair – This is our largest specialty program. We receive donated gifts and gift cards for several

weeks prior to the holidays. The physical gifts need to be organized as we receive them and again during set

up for the fair. We set up the fair inside the day center and have tables of household goods, toys, clothes,

kitchenware, etc. The organizing takes a couple of weeks, and a third week is for families to stop by the day

center and “shop”, where we need more hands to help with shopping, surveys to be completed by families,

and restocking tables.

Done-In-A-Day Service Projects
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Projects for groups can be for a full day or half day. Service projects include beautifying the day center

grounds, ie – planting flowers, trimming bushes, mowing grass, weeding, and more. Other projects involve

deep cleaning the day center facility, organizing donations, helping with renovations, helping with a move

for a family or individual in our programs, or preparing toiletry bags for Our Promise Outreach Center. We

are also always open to suggestions of projects that will benefit those we serve.

Fun Ideas to do with your troops
● YOGA - Rachael Welz will run a yoga class for your troop. Text to connect: 973-727-8765
● GS Community Garden Plot:

See what’s up with the garden either fall planting or plan for spring - contact Jessica.romeo@gmail.com
● Other local places that have scout programs or make a fun outing:

○ Scoops
○ TD Bank
○ Great Swamp Outdoor Ed Center - Many badge opportunities - but also an upcoming Bear

Program - details to be shared. The virtual program is on 3/9/23 from 4:30 – 5:15 and the live one
is on 3/18 at 10 – 11:15 and includes a walk outside.

○ Morris County Parks Website in general is a great resource
○ Schiff Nature Preserve
○ Madison Escape Room
○ Reeves Reed
○ Frelinghuysen Arboretum
○ Soup Sisters - Via Healthy Italia restaurant in Madison, though it’s a nationwide effort to make

soups for battered women’s shelters - https://soupsisters.org/bookings.php
○ Shamrock Stables -Off Meyersville Road Contact: Kelli Steinkopf kelli.steinkopf@gmail.com
○ Overnights @ Lake Rickabear’s Friendship Lodge or a heated cabin at Jockey Hollow
○ Fairy Trail at South Mountain Reservation
○ Red Brick Schoolhouse
○ Madison Pet Shop
○ Madison Mud
○ NJ Film School

Resources Available in Storage Closet
Ever wonder what’s in the fabled storage closet at Ogden Memorial Church? Well, wonder no more! Here’s an
abbreviated list:

● Tents

● Campfire cooking supplies, including pots and propane stoves

● Indoor games for rainy weather

● Compasses

● Flags for flag ceremonies

● Bridge for bridging ceremonies

All items are available to our troops. Kathy Abbott is our closet key keeper; contact her for access to the closet at
abbottmr@gmail.com.
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The Girl Scout Promise
 On my honor, I will try:
To serve God and my country,
To help people at all times,
And to live by the Girl Scout Law.
 
 

The Girl Scout Law
I will do my best to be
honest and fair,
friendly and helpful,
considerate and caring,
courageous and strong, and
responsible for what I say and do,
and to
respect myself and others,
respect authority,
use resources wisely,
make the world a better place, and
be a sister to every Girl Scout.

Flag Ceremony

All stand in Horseshoe

“All stand at attention.”

“Color guard advance” (from side and stop at opening of horseshoe)

“Girl Scouts, honor the flag of your country” (all hand on heart except color guard)

“Girl Scouts, recite the Pledge of Allegiance”

“Girl Scouts, recite the Girl Scout Promise”

“Color Guard, post the colors” (place flags in stands)

“Color Guard Dismissed” (color guard touch hearts to salute the flag, and walk off to side.)
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Best Practices/FAQs
As questions and issues come up during the year, we will utilize this section as a place to remind leaders of GS
guidelines. If you have issues that come up and need clarification, please let us know and we’ll try to include them
here. From questions and feedback last year, here are a few pieces of guidance.

1) You should have a (non-leader) parent be your treasurer.

2) Alcohol is NOT allowed at any event where girls are present (this particularly applies to camping and

overnights!)

3) Troops may NOT donate money to a charity or cause. Only donations of goods are allowed.

4) Make sure all your girls are registered and that you have parents update the Annual Permission Slip

(www.gsnnj.org/forms).

5) If your girls are working on their Silver or Gold Awards and want to do fundraising (bake sale, etc), they

must have participated in the most recent fall product sales and cookie sales.

General
Chatham Girl Scouts is:

- On the web at http://www.chathamgs.org (Contact: <nancyandreasen@optonline.net>)
- On Facebook at (Contact: gschatham.rajai@gmail.com)
- On Instagram at (Contact: svolovich@hotmail.com)

If you have any great information that you think should be added to the website or updated, please send it to the
contacts above.
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